

Ashbury Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group


Minutes of the meetings held on 14th November, 2017
Present;  
Peter Cowx, Yoshi Nishio, Pauline Smith [PS], Peter Smith [PcS], Corinna Morgan & Cliff Davies.  
Apologies;
Julia Blake, Jonathon Loose, David Pain & Christopher Prentice
1. The minutes of the meeting held on 16th October, 2017 were accepted.

2. Progress on ongoing tasks
· Report on aging population:

Revised version complete.   CD considered that while the conclusions were entirely relevant to the core issue, they did not provide any linkage to land use.   The group were therefore asked to consider an appropriate form of words that could frame a ‘strategic objective’.



Action ALL
· Character Appraisals:

Authors had incorporated the amendments suggested by BSP.   PC was now engaged in reviewing these reports to ensure that there were no contradictions with agreed Plan policies, and CM was requested to assist.


 









Action PC/CM
· Plan drawings/key lists:

Member contributions were now assumed to be complete, and the data will be passed to BSP at the forthcoming meeting – see appendix.
· Edited Reports:


Complete, and the combined ‘formatted’ report will be submitted to BSP as above. 
Outstanding actions
a. Write to local landowners impacted by proposed ‘Green Space’ designation.  CD reported that this was only partially complete as he wanted to confirm whether:   i] PS had already made the intended approach to CBE – answer no, and:   ii] the group were comfortable with an approach to individuals that owned property on the chalk springs/streams - answer yes!   CD will now write to these landowners after an initial ‘personal’ approach.







Action CD
b. Collate images for use within Plan.   In DP’s absence PC/CD will now deal with this.   The wider group will be made aware of any extra that may be needed.
Action PC/CD

c. Changes to draft Plan policies.   No proposals for making the presentation more cohesive had been received and hence the policies would proceed ‘as drafted’. 
3. Plan Policies
The feedback from the public meeting was very positive, and some helpful suggestions were made in respect of policy detail – e.g. the potential impact of encroaching development on ‘dark sky’ considerations.   CD confirmed that BSP had taken these on board and would amend the draft policies if considered appropriate to the Plan – see appendix.
4. Public Meeting / Further consultation
The public meeting was considered a real success as, not only were constructive suggestions forthcoming from those present, but the numbers that attended [over 60 at the meeting, plus 14-apologies] demonstrated both a good awareness of the ANP within the community and a desire to take it forward.   Not withstanding, the group still considered it necessary to proceed with the other intended activities, namely;
Open surgery at the village shop and/or Rose & Crown – these had not been started as PS wanted clarification on how to proceed.   CD confirmed that these could be as informal as deemed necessary to attract the more ‘reticent’ residents, but care should be taken to adhere to the sense of the draft policies at all time.




Action JL/PS

School Fayre & Church Bazaar – all those present agreed to be available to ‘man’ the stand & presentation board at these parish events.   The dates/times are:   Bazaar - 25th November 2:00-6:00pm & Fayre – 30th November 5:00-7:00pm
Other surgeries - the other intention is to issue a post on the website, via Facebook and on the Parish notice boards offering residents the opportunity to get in touch and arrange one-2-one surgeries with members of the group.




Action CD/JL
5. Plan Budget

CD reported that the parish council [PC] had yet to reclaim the VAT levied on Plan expenditure, but at the PC meeting of 13th inst it had been confirmed that application had now been made.   As the current amount ‘owed’ is circa £1,500 it would be necessary to make a further application to Locality for the amount withheld from our prior application to ensure that the group remained adequately financed pro-temp.


Action CD/YN

6. AOB

i. LPP2
CD advised that ‘objection’ to LPP2 drafted by the group had been adopted by the PC and would be submitted by the Clerk.   In addition it had been agreed that the objection would be circulated to other parishes in the Vale with a view to encouraging them to object also.
ii. LPP2
As with any consultation process this is very much a ‘numbers game’ with the consequence that where there are concerns over the LPP2 proposals they are only likely to be addressed if voiced in sufficient numbers.   To this end, any member of the group wishing to comment should do so as a matter of priority. 
7. Date of next meeting

TBA following the meeting with BSP scheduled for 16th inst.
Cliff Davies
18th November, 2017
Notes on the meetings with Bluestone Planning held on 16th November, 2017
Present;  
Jeremy Flawn, Sharon Brentnall [part time] of BSP:   Peter Cowx & Cliff Davies.  

1) Budget Overview:     

Having determined BSP’s total spend too date then, provided the VAT is recovered by the PC, we should be adequately funded to complete the Plan process.   CD to monitor the PC VAT application & review when determined.





Action CD

2) Policies:     

JF confirmed that the issues raised at the public meeting [i.e. dark skies, air quality & non-motorised transport] had been noted and amendments made to the draft policies.












Action BSP

JF suggested that we may wish to explore the requirement for securing ‘dark sky’ status.   Given her background CH would be asked to address thus.



Action CH

CD queried how the policies were to be ‘framed’ within the document.   After review, it was consider that this should now be dealt with by BSP


Action BSP
The other requirement was to present the draft policies to such bodies as Historic England, English Heritage, etc for comment.   The SG has a list of those approached previously and JF would add any others he considered necessary.
3) Character Appraisals:

The draft presentation of the CA’s within a single appendix was approved and would also be adopted for the other reports – e.g. land use, bio-diversity, etc.   JF suggested that this document would benefit from a preface to summarise the process and PC will produce this on completion of his review.
.






Action PC

JF considered that the matter of the conservation areas in Ashbury village & Idstone also needed to be addressed and the suggestion was that this could be included in the preface referred to above.










Action PC
The further requirement was that the information provided in the other reports needed to be filtered to provide CA’s dealing with the rural areas of the parish.   As JL & DP would be  away for extended periods CD would deal with these.



Action CD
4) Drawings:

PC/CD submitted a series of sketches providing data on the maps required for the CA’s, views, key buildings & features, plus footpaths in need of repair.   Given the amount of data provided, SB will produce a first-draft of the drawings for review before finalising.

5) Other Reports:

The presentation of these will be as for the CA’s and the completed document used to compliment the evidence base.  CD to provide a preface by filtering CP’s summary.













Action CD

PS’s report on the aging population should be handled in the same way but kept separate from the others and referenced as required in the Plan document.
Action BSP
6) Public Consultations:

Those proposed [see SG minutes above] are considered adequate, other than JF suggested we follow through on approaching the school to involve the pupils – e.g. a tailored intro and Q&A at [say] an assembly.

And finally, JF advised that during a recent meeting with the Vale he had cited us as an example of a well organised steering group – well done everyone.
Cliff Davies

18th November, 2017
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